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Dear Ms. Dortch: 

COUNSEL 

MARK B. DENBO 

Relevant Radio, Inc. ("RRI"), by its counsel, respectfully requests an extension of Special 
Temporary Authority ("STA"), originally granted on March 24, 2020 (File No. BSTA-
20200320AAD), to allow KIHU(AM), Tooele, Utah (Facility No. 35687) ("Station") to operate 
with parameters at variance from the terms of its license. 

As previously reported to the Commission, on March 17, 2020, a massive earthquake hit 
the Salt Lake City, Utah area. One of the Station's towers, which is used for the Station's critical 
hours and nighttime patterns, collapsed during that earthquake. Since that time, the Station has 
been able to remain on the air during those periods, but at reduced power and with parameters at 
variance. The Station's daytime pattern has remained unaffected. 

Unfortunately, matters beyond RRI's control have made it impossible for the Station to 
operate pursuant to the terms of its license. RRI has been in regular contact with the owner of the 
collapsed tower (who is unaffiliated with RRI), and RRI understands that the tower owner has 
made extensive plans for reconstruction. 

Since the time of the most recent grant of the extension of ST A, RRI has learned that the 
tower owner has received approval from the Federal Aviation Administration to erect a new, 197-
foot tower, and is in the process of acquiring the materials necessary to commence construction. 
Until the new tower is erected, the Station will have to continue operating with parameters at 
variance from its license. 
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Based on the foregoing, a grant of this ST A extension request is in the public interest 
because it would allow the Station to remain broadcasting at all times, broadcasting emergency 
and other information to listeners in Tooele, UT and the surrounding areas, until normal operations 
can be restored. RRI will advise the Commission when the Station is operating pursuant to the 
terms of its license. 

RRI hereby certifies that neither it, nor any party thereto, is not subject to a denial of federal 
benefits that includes FCC benefits pursuant to Section 5301 of the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988, 
21 U.S.C. § 862. 

Please direct any questions regarding this matter to the undersigned. 

Counsel to Relevant Radio, Inc. 


